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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
  NEWSLETTER – 5th May 2022

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                                  E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                            @htseaton (twitter)
Holiday Dates
9th-12th May 

Key Stage 2 SATS

16th-20th May 

Key Stage 1 SATS

18th May 

Church

25th May

Church

27th May

School Closes for half term 
Holidays & PD Days

9th June

School Opens

22nd June

Church

29th June

Church

6th July


Church

13th July

Church

21st July

School Closes for summer
holidays 
5th September

School Opens
21st October

School Closes for Half Term

31st October

School Opens

20th December

School Closes for Christmas
Holidays
4th January 

School Opens 
Mental Health Awareness Week

Mental Health Awareness Week takes place this year from 9th to the 15th May.  The theme for 2022 is loneliness - the experience of feeling lonely and its effect on our mental health; and how we can play a part in reducing loneliness in our school and communities. We will be thinking about friendships and support systems, about the importance of treating others with kindness; and what they can do if they ever feel lonely.
PTA Events

On Fridays from 3.00pm, our PTA will be selling ice-lollies at the school gate.  Prices range from 50p to £1.  The PTA will also be hosting an informal meeting at the Marine Hotel on 25th May at 6:30pm for anyone who would like to attend to find out more about the PTA and volunteering or helping out.

Future events are:

Wednesday, 13th July - Summer Fair 2.30-4.00pm
Monday, 4th July         - Discos: KS1 & Early Yrs - 4-5pm



               KS2 – 5.15-6.15 pm
Nursery Admissions

If you would like your child to attend our Nursery can you please ensure that you inform us when they reach the age of two, by completing a Nursery Admission Request form, which is available from the school office.  Admissions to Nursery is the term after a child’s 3rd Birthday.  We offer 15 and 30 hours nursery provision and nursery pupils can also buy into Seaton Crew breakfast, lunchtime and after school childcare.

For further information see our Admission Policy which is on our school website or if you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact us.

Queens Jubilee Project

On the 6th February this year, Her Majesty The Queen became the first British Monarch to celebrate a Platinum Jubilee, marking 70 years of service to the people of the United Kingdom, the Realms and the Commonwealth.  In school, we will be celebrating in lots of exciting ways.  
Mrs Brackstone, who is our school’s Art Coordinator, would like to set all of the children at Holy Trinity Primary a little task:

· To create a piece of artwork which
commemorates Queen Elizabeth II and/or her reign. 
Children’s artwork could be a drawing, painting, a collage, a 3D sculpture, textiles (sewing/cross stitch) or other craft.  All of the children who participate will receive a certificate and their work will be photographed and added to a special book, which will be displayed in school for all to see.  Please can all of the artwork be clearly labelled with your child’s name and year group.  All of the artwork needs to be in school before Wednesday, 25th May 2022.  We hope you have lots of creative fun and look forward to seeing all of your pieces of art.
Academy Councillors - Vacancy

We would like to say a huge thank you to Deborah Burke for her commitment to Holy Trinity Primary over many years. Deborah began as a Governor when both her children attended Holy Trinity Primary and committed to a second term as a Councillor for which we are very grateful.  Due to her end of office we are advertising a vacancy for a Parent Academy Councillor alongside another parent vacancy to replace Richie Mason who sadly passed away. 

If you are interested in becoming a Parent Academy Councillor please see the documents attached to this newsletter. Mrs Baines or Mr Johnson would be happy to discuss further details with any potential candidates

Stamps

Holy Trinity Church are collecting used stamps for the RNIB (Royal National Institute of Blind people).  They are helping to raise money by recycling something that we would normally throw away.  Please send stamps into school and we will pass them on.  Thank you for your support.

Parent View

We would encourage all parents to spend a few moments completing Parent View for our school at hhttps://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk.  The mini survey has 10 questions and takes around 5 minutes to complete.

School Uniform Eco-Shop

Hartlepool Borough Council are setting up a school uniform echo shop and we have opted to assist them with donations.  If you have any school uniform you wish to donate. please send it into school and we will arrange collection. While they are grateful for the donations please be aware that there are some items they do not want. These include coats, trainers, swimming items etc. and anything badly ripped, stained or damaged. When they have collected donations and the shop is set up, they will inform us with opening times, location etc. so we are able to circulate the information to parents. recorded as unauthorised absence. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








